
 
 

NAFFERTON PARISH COUNCIL  
 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held   at The Recreation Club, Nafferton on Tuesday 
13 February 2024  at 7.30 pm 

 
E135 Present Councillors  Mrs. M. Buckton, Mr. N. Sawyer, Mr. P. Sharpe,  
Mr. A. Sheldon,  Mrs. S. Tait, Mrs. H. Waites, Mr. S. Wildridge 
  
Mr. R. Holmes – Village handyman 
3 members of the public 
 
E136 Apologies for absence received from  Councillors Mrs. C. Milan, Mr. P. Milan,  
Mr. S. Sharp, Ms. Y. Tagg, Mr. N. Waites, Mr. O. Wild 
 
Nafferton Recreation Club: Mrs. C. Martinson 
 
E137 Declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interests – All Councillors present declared 
a non-pecuniary interest in The Recreation Club 
 
E138 Councillor Buckton declared a non pecuniary interest in Nafferton Newsletter,  
E141 Pollution of The Mere and  E143 planning application 24/00142/PLF  
 
E146 Councillors A. Sheldon, and H. Waites declared a non-pecuniary interest in The 
Nunnings hedge. 
 
E138  Open Forum  
 
A representative from Nafferton Newsletter discussed with the meeting a proposal to 
include Wansford in the Nafferton Newsletter – he assured the Council that no extra 
funding would be asked from Nafferton PC as funding to cover the costs to include 
Wansford would be  available from another source – 5 for the proposal – 1 no vote and 1 
abstention 
 
The unsatisfactory repairs carried out on the Cycle path from Nafferton to Driffield were 
discussed  
 
Potholes in various areas of the village – reported 
 
Techy Tea – a new business introduced himself to the Parish Council 
 
E139 The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated   were agreed  and signed – 
proposed Councillor P. Sharpe – seconded Councillor A. Sheldon 
 
E140 Matters arising – none 
 



E141  The Mere  
 
Councillor P. Milan in the process of completing forms to submit to ERYC  for permission to 
carryout the required work on the trees on The Mere Island and on Priestgate with advice 
from an arborist – on going 
 
The last Ecology Report on The Mere was carried out in 2012 – Councillor Tait to obtain 
quote for new report – on going – Councillor Tait reported that she had received and initial 
quote of £2800 for an Ecology Report – request 2 further quotes – Councillor Tait  awaiting a 
quote from Yorkshire Wildlife and another. 
 
It was noted that corn fed to the wildlife in The Mere was germinating and polluting the 
water  
 
 E142 Flooding/Drainage Report  
 
Nethergate and Nafferton Slack – Councillor Dewhirst /Owen– the remedial work had not 
cleared the problem – on going 
 
Flooding at the A614 roundabout was discussed – surface water from Wold Road after 
persistent rainfall. 
  
E143 Planning 
 
23/03830/PLF – Erection of gazebo with patio area, erection of boundary wall and fence 
installation of window and door and hot tub (retrospective application) – Holiday Units, 
Wold House, Wold Road, Nafferton – we have no observations on this application 
 
24/00142/PLF – Erection of a slurry store with cover (revised scheme 23/01719/VAR) – land 
north west of Green Dikes Lane Junction, Wold Road, Nafferton – we have no observations 
to make on this application 
 
Planning decision: 
 
23/03393/PLF – Construction of dormers etc – 27 Nethergate, Nafferton - granted 
 
E144 Correspondence 
 
Council Tax Support Review Panel 
Enhanced bus partnership forum – 15.3.24 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Draft Sustainable Transport SPD Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 



E145 Committee Reports 
 
Village Hall – Councillor Sharpe informed the meeting of upcoming events 
Feoffee – Discussion on Bursaries. The tree planting programme  at The Parks continues. 
Playground – 
Councillor Sharp to obtain quote for cctv to be installed in the infant play area – on going 
Jubilee Fence – Councillor Wildridge told the meeting that some remedial work needed to 
be carried out to the rear of the new fence – Councillor Wildridge proposed that a budget of 
£300 should be made available to carry out the work – seconded Councillor P. Sharpe – all in 
favour  – on going – update March meeting 
On going repairs to play equipment. 
Web – no representative 
 
E146 Village Maintenance  
 
E118 Nunnings/Priory Close – hedge – on going – quote received for the plants - £4.45 each 
– Councillor N. Sawyer proposed a budget of £300 for purchase of the plants and £40 for the 
signs – seconded Councillor Sharpe – all in favour – on going 
 
E147 Accounts 
 
1903 – Defibrillator spares - £499.20 
1904/05 -  C. Martinson – salary - £619.21 
1906 – R. Holmes - £239.56 
 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.35 pm 
 
The above meeting was not recorded 
 
 

 


